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-CONTENTS- Johannes Lublink was born 3/10/1912 in Amsterdam.  He 
grew up with both parents and three brothers and three sisters.  
his father had a retail business for heating coal.  Johannes became 
a J.W. in 1936. 
:05  Questioned about general circumstances in Holland Johannes 
states that they were not particularly noteworthy. 
 
:06  He states that the May 10, 1940 German invasion of Holland was 
a surprise.  Prior to the invasion it was known that J.W.'s were 
banned in Germany and imprisoned in camps.  Arrest of German J.W.'s 
was known by Dutch J.W.'s. 
 
:07  Prior to 1940 Dutch J.W.'s literature came from the U.S. There 
was no J.W.'s print shop in the Netherlands. 
 
:09  The Dutch J.W.'s made no special preparations prior to the 
1940 invasion.  Throughout the 1930's the J.W.'s movement grew from 
200 to 700 members by 1937. 
 
:10  Catholics waged vigorous protests against the J.W.'s.  The 
Dutch police protected the J.W.'s. 
 
:15  Within Johannes' nuclear family one brother became a J.W. pre- 
war, as did his mother.  One sister became a J.W. post war. 
 
:16  Johannes was arrested in June 1941, while soliciting with his 
to-be-wife and sister.  He was at the house of a police 
commissioner in a small city.  This commissioner called in the SS 
from Amsterdam. 
 
:18  Johannes spent three days in police station prison, then three 
months in a small Dutch prison.  Thence he was transported to 
Hanover, where he spent 10 days (in prison?), transported to 
Alexanderplatz (Berlin), where he remained for four days, thence 
taken to Sachsenhausen. 
 
:20  On arrival at Sachsenhausen, the prisoners were searched, 
disinfected and put into uniforms. 
 
:21  The transport to Sachsenhausen included seven J.W.'s. 
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:22  Johannes was assigned to a J.W.'s barrack in Sachsenhausen, 
housing 250 prisoners, of who 50 were Dutch. 
 
:23  His feelings at the time of arrest included fear re the future 
and a determination to remain faithful to Jehovah. 
 
:24  While in prison he had been able to hang on to small Bible.  
Later in camp, when working in an outside commando, the J.W.'s were 
able to obtain some J.W. literature 
 
:26  His schedule is Sachsenhausen consisted of wake up at 5:30 
a.m. washing, food sometimes (soup), the Appellplatz, then work 
assignments. 
 
:27  His work assignments included:  "Waldkommando" (tree cutting), 
hard labor, construction work (roads), unloading train wagons, 
digging holes for construction; stone quarry work, or just moving 
sand pits, making brooms. 
 
:32  Asked about composition of prison population Johannes mentions 
that the inmates were mainly Russians and Ukrainians, followed by 
Poles.  There were homosexuals (in block 10 and 11); assortment of 
political prisoners, criminals, black marketeers, a small number of 
Gypsies.  He mentions that 10,000 Russian POW's died of typhus.  He 
describes the identifying triangles prisoners wore. 
 
:38   Asked about his witnessing of special mistreatment, he 
mentions excessive kicking and beatings.  He saw many hangings of 
escapees, who were severely beaten prior to hanging.  Once there 
were 50 hangings at one time.  He mentions that al prisoners were 
forced to watch these. 
 
:40  Asked about his thoughts and feelings at the time, he states 
"The way to leave the camp was via the crematoria."   He saw many 
Russians burned in the ovens.  When Russians arrived they were 
always in very bad shape.  Each morning 10-50 corpses (or near- 
corpses were shoveled from the barracks into the oven. 
 
:43  fifty J.W.'s were assigned the task of transporting the 
mutilated corpses of 100 poles for the underground "corposecellar" 
to the crematorium. 
 
:44  There were a few special work assignments for the J.W.'s e.g. 
cutting reeds on a frozen lake; gardening with only one guard for 
every 8 prisoners.  J.W. required less supervision, because they 
could be trusted not to try to run away.  He mentions also the with 
the arrival of increasing numbers of Russians, the German 
discipline became less strict. 
 
:51  His estimate of the number of inmates in Sachsenhausen: 
20,000, plus prisoners in the satellite camps.  His number was 
39,625.  Four years later the number got up to the 120,000's 
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:53  The worst treatment was dealt to the "Mussel man': the people 
who were no longer able to work.  They were isolated, given tasks 
of sorting staples of stripping wires, or alternatively told that 
they had to stand outside all day long, or to march in circles.  He 
saw "Mussel man" kicked to death. 
 
:56  The crucial difference between being able to stay alive or 
death was made by the work assignments. 
 
:58  His weight went from about 70 kilos, on arrive down to 50 
kilos.  Later he gained a bit of weight, when he had a particularly 
good labor assignment. 
 
1:00  He kept his J..'s faith vial contact with other J.W.'s. 
Originally they were all in one barrack (other witnesses mention 
two barracks).  Later on they kept contact via work commandos.  He 
was able to hang on to his Bible.  The J.W.'s passed a daily Bible 
text on to each other.  Sometimes 5 or 6 J.W.'s were able to 
discuss a Bible text together. 
 
1:04  Toward the end of the war German morale decreased, and with 
the increased arrival of POW's in the ten thousands, German 
discipline decreased.  The Germans put a thin "veneer" on the camp: 
a sports field was built. 
 
1:05  Asked about clothing, Johannes mentions the inadequacy.  In 
the winter the prisoners were given a thin coat.  Some J.W.'s got 
clothing from packages.  They did suffer extreme cold, especially 
during the winter of '42.  A picture of prisoners in their stripped 
uniform is shown.  Later on prisoners received civilian clothes, 
marked with the appropriate patches.  The characteristics haircuts 
-- with a shorn stripe in the middle -- is described.  J.W.'s were 
allowed to have their hair somewhat longer than either prisoners. 
 
1:09  Death march:  It started in the evening, all prisoners from 
Sachenhausen, to which the women from Ravenbruck camp were added. 
The J.W.'s formed a group of its own.  Right outside the camp they 
the following 7 pm.  Johannes estimates the 6,000 people died 
during the march, and thinks that original numbers of prisoners, 
marching out of the camp was between 15, and 20,000. 
 
1:14  Germans shot people who could no longer walk. The prisoners 
had no idea of what this march would be like.  Johannes states that 
he remembers the during the ten days march they were given neither 
water nor food. 
 
1:16  He then states that there were no groupings of people. (This 
is in contrast to other accounts, which do mention groupings, by 
nationality.)  He was where they were going.  After ten days they 
reached Schwerin (German barracks), where they met American 
soldiers.  While marching they were subjected to British 
bombardments, during which the SS fled into the country. 
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1:17  The J.W.'s stayed together, and they had a wagon.  He 
mentions Arthur Winkler, who was pulled along on the wagon.  He 
does not know how the J.W.'s got the wagon (cf. other accounts by 
the J.W. s). 
 
1:20  On the last day of the march some prisoners left the march, 
trying to reach the Americans.  However, they were killed. 
 
1:21  Asked about his feelings about being liberated, Johannes's 
face shows many thoughts/feeling, and he deliberately does not 
answer the question.  He goes on to mention that they spent a few 
days in the Schwerin barracks, and they were driven back to 
Holland.  he does not know what happened to other J.W.'s, other 
than that one East German J.W. returned to East Germany, only to be 
arrested there by Russians. 
 
1:23  On re-entry into Holland (via Enschede), the liberated 
prisoners spent another two weeks in Kasteel Eerde, in Ommen, where 
they were attended to the fed. 
 
1:25  What thoughts does he have looking back?  Belief and J.W. 
community gave him strength, especially thought about the kingdom 
to come.  He contrasts this to the apathy he saw on the part of the 
Russians and Ukrainians. 
 
1:27  He is asked re bad dreams.  He states that he does not have 
"concentration camp syndrome".  Really no ill effects.  He returned 
to work shortly after returning home.  That was very helpful.  He 
thinks that his emotions are kept under wrap. 
 
1:30  All his siblings survived the war. 
 
1:31  Then he states that the memory of the camp experience cannot 
be erased.  "Sometimes you just relive again".  He continues to be 
a J.W.  He put his experiences on paper on return. 
 
1:34  he mentions that t he SS threatened at some point to execute 
all the J.W.'s within two weeks.  Sometimes the SS searched the 
barracks for J.W. literature.  When J.W. were punished, they were 
usually allowed to return to their "good" work assignments. 
 
1:37  He compares concentration camp experience with Jesus Christ's 
sufferings.  It merely proves that Jehovah will bring his kingdom 
to earth. 
 
His answer to denial of Holocaust having taken place is: facts are 
facts.  There are many proven facts. 
 
1:41  He ends the interview with the show of listings in newspapers 
(post war), showing names and pictures of people, who many have 
been in camps, or may have died in camps, about whom other people 
are seeking information. 

�.END.  
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